
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

September 16, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL DESIGN AND ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING 
SERVICES FOR REDEVELOPMENT PROJECTS (SMALL BUSINESS 
ENTERPRISES) AS REQUESTED ON A CALL-IN BASIS DURING 2020 
THROUGH 2024 (RFP# 58452) – ADDENDUM #1 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 
Request for Proposals (RFP), dated September 12, 2019, as follows:  

1) In the RFP Letter, Section I. Proposer Requirements, Letter B. delete in its entirety and 
replace with the following: 
B. The firm shall have a minimum of ten (10) electrical engineers of which at least five 

(5) of them being licensed professional engineers in either the State of New York 
and/or the State of New Jersey; A minimum of at least one (1) professional engineer 
shall be licensed in each state. 

The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP has been changed to 2:00 P.M. on 
October 3, 2019.  

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Monika Radkowska at mradkowska@panynj.gov.   

Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez  
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 
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